THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTE

October 9, 2018

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on October 9, 2018, in the Kernersville Museum at 4:00 p.m.  The following members were present: , Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Anne Coltrane,  Jason Grubbs 1st Vice President, Kelly Hargett, ED, Jim Taylor Past President ,  Barbara Bull, Kim Herman ,Doran Maltba, Wayne Mabe, Madeline Shepperson ,Angie Pearman, and Molly Barber constituting a quorum. The following members were absent: Chris Thompson, Bertha Prim, Chris Langham, President, Mark Chandler,  and John Wolfe, ex-officio.  President called the meeting to order at 4:15 p.m.


Minutes for September 11, 2018, meeting electronically transmitted to all members. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.
.
Treasurer’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, acting Treasurer, Treasurer and Finance, electronically transmitted attached to official minutes, went over her report highlighting the following items.
        75% way through budget this year

        All logs of the tobacco barn are sold

        $12,688 raised in ice rink sponsorships

        May have to use money from money market to finish paying for ice rink
        Would like to have more sponsorships for ice rink

        Total for slab is $2,760

        Sponsorships are as follows:

              $1,000

              $2,000

              $5,000

        We currently have the following sponsors:

              RPM

              Coltrane, Grubbs, and Whatley

              Andy’s Jiffy Lube

              Stay Alert

              Wolfe and Assoc

              Dr. Hageman

              Rick and Beth Pierce

.     
Executive Director’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, went over her report highlighting the following items: Electronically  transmitted and  attached to official minutes:
        1,186 visitors year/date

        Number of visitors went up this month

        All tobacco logs have been sold

        288 chicken stew tickets have been sold

        A few T shirts are left for $20. Each

Anne Coltrane reminded members to encourage ticket holders to attend the chicken stew

    President’s Report: None
  Collections Committee:  The Board will consider items next month
Exhibits and Programming Committee:  Angie Pearman reported on the following items:
        Committee is working on getting items for the barn

        Sponsorship plaques are done

        The front room of the Museum will have tobacco items

        Working on the board for the barn emphasizing local people and the tobacco process
Kelly Hargett added that 90% of the barn will be completed by the 20th.

Anne Coltrane reported on the chicken stew:

        Tables and chairs will be used from MSUMC 

        Hopefully a firetruck and old tractors will be on sight.

        Pierce-Jefferson will set up and take down tents 

        John will buy and set up everything and we will pay him for what we use

        Blind Bear Band will play

        Kernersville Womans Club will donate desserts and four members will volunteer

Kelly Hargett will get tables and chairs and Jason Grubbs will look into getting a flatbed trailer to help.

Barbara Bull has another tent that can be used

ED said that the freezer at MSUMC can be used for couple of days to store chicken stew to be picked up. She asked members to be here to help during the chicken stew event

Facilities and Property Committee: Kelly Hargett  No report
.
 Marketing: Jason Grubbs  
 Kelly Hargett handed out brochures printed by Michael Church at no cost

Jason Grubbs reported to the Board that the Executive Committee talked about using a photographer for ice rink pictures to hopefully, be used later.

 Resource Development:  Anne Coltrane suggested having a table at the chicken stew with membership and donation cards available.

        Board members could be in the Museum during the chicken stew.

Old Business: None
New Business:  
Kelly Hargett asked members to thank Russ Gray for putting up new light fixtures today in the Museum. The Depot will be open for Halloween and Russ will have a Halloween train display. The Museum will also be open.
Jason Grubbs asked the members to be ready to talk about final details for the ice rink at the next meeting.

Angie Pearman told the board that the ice rink testing will be November 14th from 5:00-7:00.

Wayne Mabe suggested considering Wanda Sears for Treasurer.

Jason Grubbs noted that sponsors should be booked for the ice rink events before scheduling others. Members should get in touch with ED if interested in logistics for ice rink.

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned 5:00 p.m.  






Respectfully submitted,





Kay Pinnix




Secretary
